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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 14th October 2014 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers (Chairman), J Smith, Mrs S Mash, D Lewis, N Thom, P Venning, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 7 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk) 
2973.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr Mrs P Homewood, reason accepted 
2974
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
At this point the meeting was adjourned for the Public Session
2975.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th September 2014: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.
2976.   Matters Arising: See Clerk's Report.


With regard to the problem with the flashing 30mph sign by Tyle House and the lack of progress on its repair Cllr Venning will bring it up at the Highways Parish Seminar to be held on 18th November.
2977.
Planning Applications: (Previously circulated to Councillors)


14/01225/AS  The Quarter House Peening Quarter Road -Replacement roof to existing stable building & single storey extension.  Cllrs agreed to fully support this application.


14/01243/AS  2 Palstre Court Cottage – To replace conservatory at rear of property.  Having listened to comments made during the public session Cllrs agreed to fully support this application.
2978.
Emergency Plan:Update on completion of Emergency plan and the recent phone call round to those on the list and plans for the coming autumn. Update deferred to next meeting in Cllr Homewood's absence however the Chairman was able to report that Tom Newbury has very kindly agreed to attend the ITAP Emergency Planning Training. Payment for this to be added to the agenda for the next meeting.  It was agreed that Tom be asked to give a post training chat.  The current thought is to have an Emergency Plan first followed by a Resilience Plan.

2979.
Update on the Village Defibrillator:  The Chairman had an example to show Cllrs and would be taking it to the village school to explain the importance of taking care of it to the children. Cllr Venning asked whether a general first aid training could be arranged.  It was agreed to consider this from January onwards.

2980.
Update on wiring arrangements for the defibrillator in the Village Hall:  Cllr Thom informed the meeting that it could be fitted to the wall.  The Chairman will let Cllr Thom know when it has been delivered so that arrangements can be made to have it wired in.  The Village Hall Management Committee will pay for the installation costs and then the Parish Council will discuss how much to reimburse the Committee.
2981.
To agree to formally ask ABC to enter negotiations regarding the formalisation of a village confines agreement for Wittersham: After a short discussion it was agreed that the Chairman write to Martin Vink at ABC to move this forward. 
2982.
To consider a donation to the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal:  Agreed a donation of £100 to come from the Chairman's Allowance.
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2983.
Correspondence:


By email:

a)  VOICES – Invitation to a Presentation by the Managers of a successful neighbourhood care scheme on 21st October and a request for payment of the travelling expenses for them. - The Chairman will be able to attend.  After a full discussion it was agreed that although fully supporting all that VOICES is doing the Council would like to know before any agreement is reached to pay expenses etc.  It was suggested that perhaps they could arrange some funding for themselves.  Cllrs agreed to an amount up to £30 for reimbursing these expenses. Cllr Smith would explain more fully to VOICES.

b)  KCC Consultation on Community Wardens – The Chairman explained that a plan has been put forward to the Leader of KCC to dispose of area managers and supervisor posts and retain the Wardens. It was proposed by Cllrs Rivers and seconded by Cllr Smith to support the idea that the District Councils could take over the administration and support the Wardens on the ground. Clerk to respond to Consultation copying in the Chief Executive at ABC and Damian Green MP.

c)  Sustainable Communities Act – Wingham Parish Council proposal – Agreed to support.

d)  KALC Community Awards Scheme 2015.  The Chairman informed the meeting that KALC has been given £500 to pay for the printing etc.  It would be helpful if we were able to nominate someone.  Cllr Venning suggested that an article be placed in the Outlook on Oxney asking for suggestions, with names going to the Clerk or the Website.


e)  DCLG Consultation – Planning and Travellers – Agreed to support.


For Noting: 

f)   PKF Littlejohn – Completion of the Annual Audit.  Thanks were given to the Clerk for the preparation of this.


g)  Wittersham Football Club – Expressing concern over proposals for the Sports Field. 


h)  ABC – Request for Emergency Contact details.

Forwarded by E-mail:  


i)  Southern Water – Update on Southern Water's Business Plan for 2015-2020     j)  Rother District Council – Notice of Adoption of Core Strategy     k)  KALC – October Parish News
2984.
To authorise payments:

Clerk's expenses 1st April to 30th September 2014.  Spreadsheet circulated. Cllrs agreed £118.14

2985.  Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:  

     i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.


     ii) Half Yearly Statement – Explained by Clerk.


b)  Planning:

     Decisions received: 

     14/00969/AS  Oaklea, Peening Quarter Road – Replacement roof to existing stable building &     single storey extension.                                                                                                       Granted


      14/00999/AS  Hurst House, Budds Lane – Detached Garage                                      Granted

c)  Highways  -  Poor road surface outside Cambria at Coopers Corner to be reported to Highways and open ditch at the bottom of Underhill.

d)  Footpaths – Nothing to report.

e)  Open Spaces – Coronation Field plaque should be ready for replacing soon.  Clerk to agree with Caretaker as to a safer place to fix it


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – To note that no further information has been received with regard to the Commemorative Garden in the Churchyard.  Cllr Venning to check with the PCC and report back to next PC meeting.
2986.
Reports for noting from Representatives on outside bodies:


i)  VOICES – At this point Cllr Smith briefed the meeting on the latest information with regard to the shop and informed Cllrs that some VOICES groups are doing well.  There was a suggestion that they could have a page on the website.

ii)  KALC – The Chairman reported on the last meeting when Damian Green had given a talk on Localism.  He is very supportive of Parish Councils and what they are trying to do and will give us his support should we wish it.
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2987.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
2988.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  11th November 2014 at 7.30pm
2989.
Items for information: 

i)   Film Society – Grant application for £10K has been made to the Lottery Fund.  Should


hear by the beginning of December


ii)  Lanndia meeting 23rd October. Thanks were given to Cllrs for delivering leaflets.


iii) Cllr Smith informed the meeting that the Shop contracts had been exchanged with completion due soon.

At this point the public were excluded and agenda item 18 was discussed in closed session.
The meeting closed at 22.25hrs
